
CITY OF OVERLAND PARK 

Intra-City Communication 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 
November 28, 2007 
 
 
To: Mayor Carl Gerlach 
 Council President Terry Happer Scheier 
 Members of the City Council 
 
 
From: Doug Brown 
 Director of Public Works 
 
 
Re: Supplemental Agreement No. 3 to Engineering Services Agreement with PB 

Americas, Inc. (formerly Parsons, Brinckerhoff, Quade & Douglas, Inc.) for US 
69 / I-35 from 75th Street to 95th Street. 

 
 
Issue:  City policy requires Governing Body approval of monetary change orders to 
existing contracts when the aggregate amount of the change orders exceeds 10% of 
the base contract amount. 
 
Recommendation:  Staff recommends approval of Supplemental Agreement No. 3 
in the amount of $643,655.00 making the total contract amount $6,991,923.00. 
 
Background:  This supplemental agreement is to provide additional design work to 
take the entire US 69 - 75th Street to 95th Street project to construction plans. The 
previous contract only included field check plans for the portion of the project south of 
87th Street. 
 
Budget Impact:  The project budget, TH-0529, has sufficient funds to cover the 
request.  All costs associated with the US 69 – 75th Street to 95th Street Corridor 
project are the responsibility of KDOT, although project management of these items 
is the responsibility of the City of Overland Park by terms of the City-State 
agreement. 
 
Attachment:  Supplemental Agreement No. 3. 


